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On October 29, 2021, Mr. Dangui Oduber, Minister of Tourism visited the Gateway

2030 Phase 1A construction site to view and receive an update on the project’s

progress. Minister Oduber met with AAA CEO Mr. Joost Meijs, Director

Development & Technology Mr. Shensly Tromp, Resident Engineer Mr. Gerard

Turk, Project Director Mr. Henny Balentin and Project Director ABC Project Venture

Mr. Luis Oduber. 

With a view to the future, Minister Oduber and AAA CEO Mr. Meijs talked about the

detailed scope of the Aruba Airport future requirements and future phases of the

Gateway 2030 project. 
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During November two important milestones were reached, namely the start of

concrete pouring of the footings of the new Baggage Hall (Building HC) and the start

of concrete pouring around the sheet pile wall. The execution of the screw piles also

continued during the month of November while the last works in the temporary wall in

the US Check-In Hall were being executed for the exterior wall to be demolished. 




As the Phase 1A project is evolving so is the PMO family which resulted in the expansion of

the PMO Site Offices. The expansion entailed a building of 10 containers, which were turned

into offices. The offices are occupied by the Team Managers of the several disciplines,

Technical Manager, Scheduler, Document Controller and Resident Engineer. The three stand-

alone offices were connected through a deck and a new parking area was made ready for the

PMO Team to park their cars. Additionally, a covered area was developed, which the Team

uses during lunch hours to have a meal together and converse on multiple topics. You are

hereby invited to come and join the Team for lunch or a coffee break at the PMO Site Offices. 

PMO SITE OFFICES EXPANSION

Main Activities November






Continue concrete pour in the sheet pile wall and footings

of the new Baggage Hall (Building HC) 

Start demolishing the existing exterior wall in the US

Check-In Hall 

Conclude concrete pouring in the screw piles 

What's next?




The PMO Team organized a Surprise Farewell and

Baby Shower for Mrs. Anna Dubero – Van Leeuwen,

Team Manager Civil Works. In view of Anna’s career

trajectory with AUA Airport, AAA’s CEO and CFO

shared some nice words thanking Anna for her hard

work, dedication and professionalism, especially with

the Apron Projects. The PMO Team wishes Anna,

her family and her new Baby Girl a wonderful journey

and all the success with their new endeavors. 

INTRODUCTION NEW PMO TEAM MEMBER: 
SANNE BUISMAN - TEAM MANAGER CIVIL WORKS




On November 1, 2021, Mr. Sanne Buisman joined the PMO

Team. Sanne took over the role of Team Manager Civil Works

of Mrs. Anna Dubero – Van Leeuwen. Sanne has been living

for more than 10 years in Aruba. He came for a job, met the

love of his life, and made Aruba his new home. Sanne started

his career on the island with Albo Aruba N.V. and afterward

joined the C2 Civil Construction team as Head of Engineering

and Planning Department. 

FAREWELL SURPRISE: 
ANNA DUBERO – VAN LEEUWEN


